

Tartan Hall - Char-Lan Recreation Centre South Glengarry, Ontario South Glengarry Council

Mayor Lachlan McDonald Deputy Mayor Martin Lang Councillor Stephanie Jaworski Councillor Sam McDonell Councillor Trevor Bougie

www.southglengarry.com

Meeting Highlights:

Action Requests

- · Canada Day Celebration Waiving of Fees
- Glengarry Mental Health Initiative Event Fees Waived Request
- Quilt of Belonging Donation Request
- 2022 Council Remuneration and Expenses
- SDG Rural Education Ad Hoc Committee Appointment

By-Laws

- Appoint Deputy Clerk
- Appointment of Lottery License Issuer
- Transfer of Ownership Road Allowance
- Place St. Laurent Dedication of 1-Foot Reserve
- Open Public Roads: Ruby Drive (Sapphire Estates) and Valley View Road Extension

Items for Consideration:

- Roads Tour 2023
- Proclamation Emergency Preparedness Week

Consent Agenda:

- Peanut Line Delegation Follow Up
- April 2023 Ice Event Response Summary
- Capital Project Update May 2023
- 2022 Landfill Annual Reports
- 2023 Business and Community Awards Gala Update
- Committee of Adjustment Minutes April 3rd, 2023
- RPRA Data Call Report
- CN Annual Vegetation Management Program -Maintenance Notice
- . Letter Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
- OPG Freshet Update Letter
- Proclamation Request Falun Dafa Day
- Women of Ontario Say No Bill 5
- SDG Resolution of Support Rural Education Funding
- Resolution Privacy of Candidates and Donors (Municipality of Waterloo)
- Resolution Use of Long Term Care Funding (City of Stratford)
- Resolution Invasive Phragmites (Township of Archipalego)
- Support Resolution Municipality of Brooke-Alvinston

Contact: Kelli Campeau, Clerk kcampeau@southglengarry.com 613-347-1166 ext.2102

Emergency Preparedness Week

Council proclaimed the week of May 7th-13th, 2023 as Emergency Preparedness Week in the Township of South Glengarry. The Township recognizes the importance of Emergency Management in Ontario. The goal of Emergency Preparedness Week is to raise community awareness and the need to be prepared within 72 hours for the possibility of an emergency.





Appoint Deputy Clerk

Council approved the appointment of a new Deputy Clerk for the Township of South Glengarry, Kayce Dixon. The position has been vacant since February 2023. The position was posted in March 2023 and it was then offered and accepted by Ms. Dixon. Welcome to the team Kayce!



Quilt of Belonging Donation

On April 12th, 2023 Council received a request from The Quilt of Belonging's Board of Directors for a \$4,000 donation to support the 2023 exhibition of the quilt at the Williamstown Fairgrounds. The exhibition is scheduled from June 9th until June 11th of this year. Council approved a donation of \$4000.00 from the Grants of Donations Budget for the Quilt of Belonging to be displayed.

